Robert Edwin Field

1377-C Spencer Avenue Lancaster, PA 17603

(717) 393-0463 Ext. 211 FAX 393-4953 rbtfield@aol.com

December 28, 2005

Dr. Stephen G. Diamantoni President Lancaster City Council 327 E. Orange Street Lancaster, PA 17602

Our file: Lancaster

Dear Dr. Diamantoni:

By now you may have heard that there have never been feasibilities studies conducted for the hotel or for the convention center or for a combination of the two.

I am enclosing for your review a copy of my address of this day to the County Commissioners, a copy of the American Valuation Group Inc.'s analyses concluding that all five past reports were but market studies or marketing studies, and a copy of an application for Commonwealth Funding in 2002 erroneously describing the Price Water House Cooper Market Study.

I hope that you will join others in calling for the prompt commissioning of a genuine feasibility study of both the convention center and hotel so that it will be available by the time of construction bid opening in late February or early March.

Kind wishes.

Sincerely,

ENCLOSURES: 3